
 

This week in our worship we have been focusing on our Christian value of RESPONSIBILITY 

and it occurred to us that our biggest responsibility as teachers and as parents is to keep 

our children safe and protected. We have always tried to provide safeguarding updates 

periodically through our regular newsletters but felt that it warranted its own special edi-

tion.  

At Etching Hill we work hard to ensure that Safeguarding isn’t a tick box of things we do, 

but that there is a culture of safeguarding; at the heart of this is the absolute understand-

ing that ‘SAFEGUARDING IS EVERYONE’S RESPONSIBILITY’. When we say everyone, we 

really do mean everyone and this reaches beyond the classroom and the school day to 

you as parents, who will meet and see children at parties, play dates as part of your ex-

tended family or even pick up on something that your child might say about the life of 

another child. As adults that work with children we have regular training on how to sup-

port children, what to look for and what to do if we have concerns, we hope that this and 

future newsletters will help you as parents feel more informed. 

If you have questions or would like to discuss anything related to this please do speak to 

me or email. 
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What is Safeguarding? 

Safeguarding is the action that is taken to promote the welfare of children and protect 
them from harm. Safeguarding means:  

• Protecting children from abuse and maltreatment 

• Preventing harm to children’s health or development  

• Ensuring children grow up with the provision of safe and effective care 

• Acting to enable all children and young people to have the best outcomes  

Safeguarding relates to many areas including children’s physical health and safety, men-
tal health issues, attendance, managing medical conditions, internet safety, substance 
misuse, bullying, the dangers of radicalisation, child sexual exploitation, gang culture, 
FGM, neglect, domestic violence, forced marriages, sex and relationships education, 
British Values and road safety among other issues. It is our aim that our school curricu-
lum gives children opportunities to explore many of these issues in a safe situation— 
through PSHE, SRE, Circle Time, dedicated topic time and as key learning points arise in 
subjects such as science so that we can equip our children with the knowledge, under-
standing and the right tools to make safe choices.  

What is Child Protection? 

Child protection is part of the safeguarding process. Child protection means: focusing on 
protecting individual children identified as suffering or likely to suffer significant harm. 
This includes child protection procedures 
which detail how to respond to concerns 
about a child.  

 



 
What we do at Etching Hill: 

 At Etching Hill, building positive relationships is at the core of everything 

we do, it is our aim that all children feel safe in school and have adults 

that they feel comfortable to go to. We encourage our children to be 

open about their experiences so that they know it is always safe to dis-

close concerns to a trusted adult. We aim to create an environment that 

teaches children how to behave respectfully towards each other, and 

how to respect personal and physical boundaries.  

We believe that one of the best ways to safeguard children, is through 
equipping them with the knowledge and skills for how they can keep 
themselves safe. Safeguarding themes along with British Values are 
threaded through our curriculum and the enrichment opportunities we 
offer in school. Full details of how our broad curriculum supports this can 
be seen in our curriculum maps but here are a few examples.: 

• PSHE curriculum using ‘Jigsaw’ provides constant links  

• Carefully constructed and progressive RSE (Relationships, Sex Edu-
cation) curriculum  

• Online safety discussions in computing lessons and engagement in 
E-Safety weeks and family events  

• Involvement in Anti-Bullying week, School nurse visits, Themed 
safety events (e.g. Bikeability / Bonfire Night)  

• Road and rail safety (including out of school visits, bikeability, work 
with police officers in the community)  

• Assemblies and Worship themes  

• Involvement of children in creating risk assessments 

• NSPCC PANTS lessons from Nursery to Y6 to help teach children 
about consent and boundaries    

• School Council working on pupil voice and ways of staying safe 

Coming This Term: 

In partnership with the NSPCC we will be delivering age appropriate 
‘Speak Out, Stay Safe’ assemblies for all children, which will be followed 
by workshops for all children in Years 5 and 6. For 
parents we have listened to your concerns and 
booked in a workshop to support you in keeping 
your children safe online. Further detailed infor-
mation will be coming out to parents shortly. 

Useful Acronyms &          

Vocabulary about               

Safeguarding  

DSL: Designated Safe-

guarding Lead  

KCSIE: Keeping Children 

Safe In Education (key docu-

ment for all schools to follow) 

PREVENT: Part of the 

Governments Counter Ter-

rorism Strategy to stop peo-

ple being drawn into extrem-

ism  

SPOC: Single Point of Con-

tact (PREVENT) - responsi-

ble for preventing children 

being impacted by extrem-

ism  

LADO: Local Authority 

Designated Officer who deals 

with position of trust safe-

guarding issues  

DBS: Disclosure & Barring 

Service used to make safe 

recruitment decisions  

CP: Child Protection  

CEOP: - Child Exploita-

tion and Online Protection 

centre (tackling child sex 

abuse and providing advice)  

Early Help: “providing 

Early Help support as soon 

as a problem emerges, at any 

point in a child’s life, from 

the foundation years through 

to the teenage years”.  

NSPCC: National Society 

for the Prevention of Cruelty 

to Children  

SSCB: Staffordshire Safe-

guarding Children Board 

 



 

Who should you contact if you are concerned about a child? 

Staffordshire Children’s Advice and Support (SCAS)     0300 111 8007 

8.30am – 5.00pm Monday to Thursday 

8.30am- 4.30pm Friday 

Or   EDS (out of hours) Tel No. 0345 604 2886 

Or email: eds.team.manager@staffordshire.gov.uk 

Non-emergency – call Staffordshire Police on 101 

If you feel a child is immediate danger you should call 999 

Parents should not email school to report concerns in case the email is not picked up. You can, however 

discuss concerns in person with any members of the Safeguarding Team. 

Spotlight on: Peer on peer 
harm or abuse: 

Peer-on-peer abuse or harm is 

any form of physical, sexual, emotional and 

financial abuse, and coercive control, exer-

cised between children, and within chil-

bullying, including cyberbullying, prejudice-

cal abuse such as hitting, kicking, shaking, 

biting, hair pulling, or otherwise causing 

physical harm; this may include an online 

element which facilitates, threatens and/or 

al behaviours or sexual harassment, such as 

sexual comments, remarks, jokes and online 

sexual harassment, which may be 

standalone or part of a broader pattern of 

al activity without consent, consensual and 

non consensual sharing of nude and semi 

nude images and or videos . Downplaying 

certain behaviours, for example dismissing 

sexual harassment as “just banter”, “just 

having a laugh”, “part of growing up” or 

“boys being boys”; or not recognising that 

emotional bullying can sometimes be more 

damaging than physical harm and should be 

taken equally seriously, can lead to a cul-

ture of unacceptable behaviours and an un-

safe environment for children therefore any 

form of peer on peer abuse is taken very se-

riously at Etching Hill. If you have any con-

cerns about peer on peer harm or abuse, 

please speak to a member of the safeguard-

ing team.  

Please find below some useful websites, worth taking 

a moment to look at:- 

 

https://nationalonlinesafety.com/guides—provides a wealth 

of support and advice for parents from roblox to dealing with 

grief.  We highly recommended for parents  

 

https://www.nspcc.org.uk/keeping-children-safe/ 

 

https://www.nspcc.org.uk/keeping-children-safe/support-for-

parents/talking-about-difficult-topics/ 

 

https://www.womensaid.org.uk/ 

 

https://www.nationaldahelpline.org.uk/ 

 

https://www.mankind.org.uk/ 

 

https://napac.org.uk/ 

 

https://galop.org.uk/ 

 

https://www.internetmatters.org/ 

 

https://www.childnet.com/help-and-advice/keeping-young-

children-safe-online/ 

 

 

 



 



 


